Minutes of SDM2
July 26, 2008

OPENING – Bill Eggleston, SPL, led the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by Tom Johnson, Chaplain’s Aide, with an invocation. Thanks to the FQM staff for breakfast.
UPDATE – 
New Staff – Lee Adcock introduced and welcomed. Lee will be an Asst. FQM.

Registered Scouters – a few have dropped, but still have a full course.

Venture Youth – Have some, but would like to have more. Carol Pilgrim is primary contact.
REVIEW – Al Best reviewed material covered so far including the SDM1 minutes, www.SR917.org website, and any questions for Day1, 2, or 3 of the schedule. Everything is on the staff or participant websites. Hopefully Bennie will be able to get the Scouter website functioning again soon. [Yes, it’s up now.]
WB Handbook – review before SDM3. Check the pages “you own.” Send changes to Chris and Al. Electronic is best. Deadline is the end of SDM3, in order to get copies made, holes punched etc. Specifications for fonts is on website; Calibri and Cambria. Please send as soon as you have yours ready.

Video presentations to Bennie by Friday, August 15 so he has time to do the magic and make sure everything is running smoothly.
Reminder: Give helpful, constructive feedback to presenters as they give their presentations.
Gathering and Blue & Gold/Crossover – Dan and Bill led review of these activities, including slides of SR769.
SUPPORT ISSUES

Please be there for staff prep days as there is a lot to do. Tom needs to know when you’ll be arriving.
Session Needs form – the form has been distributed and is on the website. Please submit one for each session, listing everything you need to ASM-Support and FQM to have there. 
Medical forms – Current Class 3 needed before SDM3 for all staff
Food – Randy Harris reviewed planned menu for the course. Need to add staff breakfast on Day 4. Excellent kitchen staff lined up.

Shirt sizes – form passed around to get staff shirt sizes.

Course patch, hat, shirt, flag – Nancy shared the updated patch design and the shirt. Bill talked about the staff flag.

Uniform Orders – deadline extended to SDM3. The new Scout uniforms can be ordered, but may not be in before the course. If they come you can wear them. Order forms and checks to Jim Richards. The forms distributed have different prices on them. If ordering, check with Nancy to make sure you have the correct form.

Staff fee – After reconciling receipts and writing checks, in the afternoon, a list was read of everyone on staff who has paid. 
REVIEW OF DAY 4 MATRIX

Al led a review of Day 4 activities and schedule.  Role of Venture youth, location of LNT campsite, how Scouters get to campsites, campsites to use, and Round Robin games were all covered. 
Any OFS that want to come the night before Day 1 or 4 due to distance they must travel should be directed to camp in Fleet. Each patrol may have one truck to bring in gear on Day 4. They will load the truck. FQM staff will drive the truck to the campsite. All patrol members should hike in wearing pack unless there are physical limitations.

Everywhere Dining Hall is referenced, it should say “Gilwell Hall.”

PRESENTATIONS – Stages of Team Development

Jim Richards gave his presentation on the Stages of Team Development followed by discussion and feedback.
Chris Vernon gave presentation on Leading/Teaching EDGE, followed by feedback and discussion. The cards look great.
WORKING LUNCH – Thanks again, FQM Staff.
REVIEW OF DAY 5 MATRIX

Al led a review and discussion of Day 5 matrix including projects, tickets and the evening ceremony. The evening ceremony will be planned by: Chuck, Bill, and Nancy. Chuck will see if the OA ceremony team is available. “Mom song” rejected.
PRESENTATIONS – Inclusiveness and Leading Change 
Dan Cousino gave his presentation on inclusiveness, followed by discussion and feedback.

Phil Victor presented Leading Change, followed by discussion and feedback.

STAFF PROJECT – The Troop Guides presented their plan for a presentation on partnerships that promote Scouting. They received approval and may now begin finalizing the presentation.

SCHEDULE ADJUSTMENT – With realization that there was some extra time in the schedule, the group decided to skip the walk on Monument Ave, not watch all of October Sky, and try to get home early.
REVIEW OF DAY 6 MATRIX

Al again led a review of Day 6. Red Jac-Shirts will be worn only on Day 6 at Gilwell Field. If wearing shorts, wear knee socks (except Venture). No long sleeves or t-shirt sleeves showing from under shirt sleeves. Red t-shirts under uniform shirts.
Bring your Troop/Unit American flag on pole for Day 6 exit from Gilwell. Give to FQM’s on first night. Mark with a piece of tape with your name on it.
PRESENTATION – Leaving a Legacy

Al Best needs photos of youth in uniform, or participating in an identifiably Scouting activity, for the slide show during his presentation. Venture photos are especially needed. E-mail to Al.

PRESENTATION – Valuing People and Leveraging Diversity

Michael Lynch and Felicia Ferrigno presented, followed by feedback and discussion.
PRESENTATION – October Sky

There was some discussion regarding the presentation, but Lee Adcock has just joined staff and not yet had time to prepare a presentation. Also there were technical difficulties and most are familiar with the movie. Everyone is encouraged to watch the movie on your own.

WORKING DINNER – The FQM staff supplied an excellent dinner of pasta dishes, salad and bread sticks.

SDM3 
Overnight at Cub Camp, beginning at 7:30 p.m. on Friday, August 22, through the evening of Saturday, August 23. Please continue to hold Sunday just in case.

When we leave camp, we should be just as ready as if the next morning was Day 1.

REMINDER
Trainer Development Conference will be held on 8/16/08. If you haven’t been in the past three years, you need to attend. Contact Al Best or register online.
STOP-START-CONTINUE

Everyone had an opportunity to provide input on who things are going and ideas we may want to consider. 
Question: What are you looking forward to in this course?
CLOSING – Bill started “Back to Gilwell” and Chuck shared a SM’s Minute.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Please note a change to Pat Meadows’ e-mail. It is now wsilgi1@gmail.com
Please note that if you missed this meeting, you need to talk with someone who did so that you can go over all of the details that were discussed. If you have a question, ask!
Save your paper towel and toilet paper tubes for the FQM’s.  They will be used for building the campfire during the gathering activity Day 1.
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